OAK GROVE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
June 14, 1988

The June 7, 1988 meeting was postponed to the second Tuesday of June.
Due to conflicting appointments, a quorum could not be established.

The 0ak Grove Town Council of fhe Town of Oak Grove, Ar. met in the
Town Hall at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, June 14, 1988. The meeting was cal-
led to order by Mayor Jean Morgan, presiding officer.

On roll call the following members answered as their names were called:
Aldermen I. Allen, A.Atchley, H. Davis, G.High, Mayor Morgan, Treasurer
Ruth Callen, and Recorder, Delma Allen. Present 7, absent 0. A quorum
was declared.

The minutes for the May 3, 1988 meeting were read and there being no
corrections or alterations, the minutes were approved as read. Motion
was made by Alfred Atchley and seconded by Hugh Davis. All members
voted in the affirmative.

The monthly bills were the first order of business. The electric Dbill
and Davis Garage(Fire truck maintenance). Gary High moved to allocate
the money for the bills and Hugh Davis seconded. All members voted
aye. None voted nay.

The second order of business was an inquiry about Linda Hayhurst using
the community building for a summer reading program for some Oak Grove
children, who need summer tutoring in reading skills. After a short
discussion defining guidelines, Alderman Hugh Davis moved to approve
usage of the building. Gary High seconded the motion. All members
voted aye. None voted nay.

The next order of business was another inquiry about using the Oak
Grove little league baseball equipment. Some Oak Grove boys have
joined the Green Forest ball team since there is no little league
team in Oak Grove. After a short discussion defining guidelines
for loaning the equipment, Alderman Gary High moved to approve the
loaning of equipment and Ira Allen seconded. All members voted
aye. None voted nay. A list of loaned equipment is to be made and
players are responsible to return the equipment.

The next order of business was a problem with the ice machine at the
ballpark. The machine in usage is broken and in such poor condition
it is not worth repair. Another one has been located but the price
is too high ($450). After a short discussion, it was determined that
$300 is as much as the council felt it could pay. The Mayor was put
in charge of trying to purchase the ice machine. The motion was made
by Alderman Gary High and seconded by Alfred Atchley. All members
voted in the affirmative.
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A short discussion on possible problems with the water project. One
problem is the size of the holding tank. 0fficials in Little Rock
think adjustments need to be made so that is holding up the process.
Another problem is the possibility of the application being sent in
too late and this could cause us to lose the top ranking for the
Federal grant.

The last item on the agenda was the financial report, given by the
Treasurer, Ruth Callen. The general fund has $7,650.07 and the
street fund has $10, 504.99.

There being no other business before the council, Alderman Alfred
Atchley moved to adjourn. Ira Allen seconded the motion. All members
voted in the affirmative. Adjournment at 8:13 p.m. The next meet-
ing will be on July 5, 1988.

Respectfully Submitted,
Delma Allen, Recorder



